PCC Secretary's Annual Report

We would like to start this year’s PCC report with thanks to all the volunteers both on the PCC and in our wider community who all help support the smooth running of the parish churches, quietly serving the community of Collingham in both sad and happy times.
Special prayers and thoughts are made for, Joy Ward, our treasurer, who sadly passed away earlier this year. Joy was highly thought of and leaves quite a hole in our PCC.
We also give special thanks to Marion Collins, who retired from the role of secretary after many years of dedicated service. Whilst Marion remains on the PCC and holds several roles to keep the churches running smoothly, she deserves and enjoys a more relaxed involvement.
2021 to 2022 has seen a continued impact in terms of reduced congregation numbers however the PCC has adapted well and refocused its activities toward more and improved outreach opportunities within the community. This focus has seen great success in terms of impact, reach and relevance with the community as a whole and joint working with groups, Businesses, and individuals.
These successes have included:
1. The increasingly popular and much looked forward to May Fair, which is held in Vine Farm paddock and All-Saints Church, although planned last year, due to covid it didn’t go ahead.
2. Christmas carols under the stars, a highly successful COVID compliant and resistant event that saw large numbers of families taking part and created wonderful music, with carols being heard across the village.
3. Light up a light Christmas service with Beaumont house, building upon a partnership with Beaumont house and bringing many people together in remembrance. As did our special outdoor Remembrance Service, which was open to all those that had lost loved ones over the year.
4. Book sales at various events which have proven highly popular and will become a regular source of income along with our morning markets, which we plan to grow.
Looking forward we have exciting plans for joint working, such as: 
1. Making our beautiful churches greener, and in places a little Wilder, with nature trails to benefit the environment and those creatures, animals, and plants we share our open spaces with. As well as providing a Peace Garden for all to access for reflection and peace.
2. Moving towards carbon zero
3. A Beer and Harvest festival
4. Jubilee celebrations to help rejoice our Queen’s many years of service to God & Country. 
Our future plans to increase our outreach and build upon our successes, will see us working more closely with community groups, so making the most of our ability to Co-opt members with special skills and talents.  
Enabling, joint working across our community, for our community, 
Ensuring the provision of safe, approachable, and supportive, community focused parish churches for all.
Secretary Katrina Wilson on behalf of Collingham PCC
ACPM 2022
